

Sept. 24, 2024

Milton Boundary Review Update #2 - First Committee Meeting on September 25

Dear parents/guardians,

We hope you have had a smooth start to the new school year. Last year, it was determined that the HDSB will conduct a boundary review for south Milton schools. We are writing to inform you that the South Milton SE #13 Boundary Review will now proceed.

A Boundary Review Committee (BRC), comprised of parent volunteers from our community, has been established. This committee will provide valuable input and represent the perspectives of South Milton families as we work through potential boundary adjustments. The first meeting of the BRC will take place on Wednesday, Sept. 25, 2024.

Next Steps

The BRC will study various school boundary options. These options will be presented on **Wednesday**, **Oct. 23**, **2024**, **at a virtual public information session** and in future updates.

Further Information

Further information will be shared with the affected school communities. We encourage parents/guardians to stay engaged and informed by visiting our <u>boundary review webpage</u> for ongoing updates and additional information on the process undertaken to date. If you have questions about this boundary review, please email <u>southmiltonbr@hdsb.ca</u>.

Thank you for your continued support and involvement as we navigate this boundary review to ensure our schools best serve our growing community.

Sincerely,

Halton District School Board

Street Address: J.W. Singleton Education Centre • 2050 Guelph Line, Burlington, Ontario L7P 5A8 Mailing Address: J.W. Singleton Education Centre • P.O. Box 5005, Stn. LCD 1, Burlington, Ontario L7R 3Z2

www.hdsb.ca